PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 9th June 2016

Present: 
Staff: Dr Rajkumar, Dr George, Angela Allenby, Sue Lane

Patients: Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Stephen Belcher, Susan Lee, Tessa Bradshaw, Janice Cressey

Chairman Jean Ellerton opened the meeting. Welcome to new member Tessa Bradshaw.

Apologies: Mary Pollock, Alan Bell, Ken Bailey, Janice Blanchard, Barbara Boulton, Peter Cowling, Jim Harding

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.   

Matters Arising:

Surgery Lift – The practice has had a quote of £15,000 for the installation of a surgery lift by Stiltz Home Lifts.  This would be installed in the waiting area and be able to transport elderly/disabled patients up to the first floor which would enable the surgery to have more flexibility with being able to use the rooms upstairs; the lift holds 2-3 people or 1 wheelchair. The practice is applying to the Transformation Fund next week for a decision in principle which could give the practice up to 66% of the cost.  The practice has received a support email from all the practices in their Care Network (West).

There was discussion with the group around the workings of the lift: 

Subsequently to the meeting Angela checked the brochure and can confirm:


powered by a quiet electric self-contained motor.


plugs into any normal 13 amp power socket and uses less power than an electric kettle on ascent and even less on descent.


in event of a power cut there is a battery back-up facility which allows users to descend to the lower level.
All the PPG members gave their support to the installation of the lift.
Care Network – Following on from the PPG Chairs Meeting on the 29th March:  it was proposed the chairman from the practices in each group should meet together and that one representative from that group would attend the regular GP meetings; Angela has sent an email to our Care Network asking if any of their Chairs have given any thought to the next steps but has not received any replies to date.

Dr George attended the last COM meeting where there was discussion about the Ambulance Service; it was noted that N Lincs has double the usage to N E Lincs.  A non-urgent call can take from 2-4 hours as 999 calls were dealt with as priority. 

PPG Chairs Meeting

Embrace sent a lot of information which Angela has forwarded onto the PPG members via email.  It was felt that as there were a lot of pages the practice would print out the summary page for those members not on email.  A copy of the comments made from the recent Embrace survey were handed out at the meeting.

FFT Comments

Angela handed the group the FFT comments from the last 3 months.  Very positive comments overall.  One negative comment around being sent to GP from A&E and not being able to get appointment – Dr Raj explained that sometimes the practice has not received the hospital letter when the patient attends or that they may need to ring the hospital to check the information the patient is telling them.  Also comment around GP not appearing to read patient notes before making comments – again Dr Raj explained that where possible they try to treat all patients with knowledge and respect.

Any other business


Mrs Lee asked about how the pharmacy requests prescriptions as she has received far more than she ordered.  Sue said she would look into what was ordered and keep a check for the future.


Angela asked the group to look over last year’s Patient Satisfaction survey to see if it was ok to use again this year.  All the group agreed it covered all the main aspects of care/appointments; the practice will hand out the survey over a two week period at the end of June in the surgery.

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 15th September 2016 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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